
Thursday 3rd March 2016  

Dear Parents,  
 
You may have seen an article in last weekôs Frankston 
Standard about Kingsley Park. I have been asked to 
include it in this newsletter as it encapsulates the yearôs 
plans. 
The first day of school at Kingsley Park is always a   
delight. Seeing the children smiling and laughing as they 
greet their friends, teachers and staff is always a joy. 
This infectious, positive tone where children are keen 
learners, willing to try new experiences and where     
making an error is viewed as an opportunity to learn has 
not just happened by chance; it is a result of the       
combination of the many affirmative programs our 
skilled and caring staff implement. 
 
The programs range from our strong involvement in the 
óKids Matterô program; a well-developed Restorative 
Justice approach to conflict; the wide range of          
supportive work from our own child psychologist;       
well-developed programs in performing arts and sport; 
student leadership program; a wide range of lunch time 
programs; the strong emphasis we place on each childôs 
personal development; high quality engaging             
educational programs as well as our staffôs involvement 
in an ongoing coaching and mentoring program which 
further enhances their high level knowledge and        
expertise. 
 
We are strongly committed to achieving the highest  
academic standards where our children are supported 
and challenged to excel in literacy and numeracy. We 
also happily engage in a wide range of fun activities 
such as footy pie days, harmony days, mothersô and 
fathersô days breakfasts and the RACV challenge 
to name just a few. 
 
Throughout 2016 we will be developing our outside 
learning area; expanding our iPad program; extending 
our highly successful pre-prep program; continuing our 
work to be an accredited Professional Learning        
Community school; implementing our strategic plan; 
enhancing our strong performing arts program and our 
persistent striving to enhance everything we do with our 
wonderful children. We are a happy school supported by 
a wonderful community proud of their childrenôs great 
achievements and the schoolôs culture. 
 
  

Email address:  kingsley.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Family Fun Night  
Come along to school and join us for a Family Fun Night 

on Wednesday 16th March from 5:30pm  - 7:00pm.    

Kelly Sports will be running activities on the playing field 

for  families to participate in. You are welcome to bring 

along a picnic dinner to enjoy with your family.     

   Please remember that this is an alcohol free event. 

Pupil Free Day ï Thursday 14th April  
As noted in previous newsletters, the first Thursday of 
Term Two  -  14th April  - is a Pupil Free Day when no 
child should attend school. 
 
Student Representative Council (SRC) u 
This Friday the following children will be receiving their 
Student Representative Council (SRC) badges. 
 
Congratulations to the SRC members: 
316     Oscar Lonie & Holly Gilchrist 
318     Henry Wombwell & Tamika Melrose 
3408  Braiden Browne & Cate Russell 
417  Kayde St Anne & Rachel Smith 
419  Joe Thompson & Shae Preece 
5609  Harry Funke & Chelsea King 
5609   Lachlan Hill & Ella Khan 
5610  Jack Maskell & Taylah Wade 
5610    Noah Sauvola & Bonnie Gardiner 
5612  Jacob Dunn & Kaylah Gray 
5612    Riley Alderson & Molly Nanos 
5613  Jackson Lovell-Murray & Kyra Ansell 
5614 Jai Crawley & Matilda Nottle 
 
Collection of children during school hours 
For the safety of all children it is the schoolôs policy that 
children be signed out at the office before they are    
collected from their classroom.  
If children need to be collected during school hours by 
someone other than their parent / guardian, a note 
signed by the parent must be provided to the office     
before the child can be signed out.  
If you need to collect your child early for an                
appointment, please ensure you arrive at school with 
sufficient time to sign your child out then collect them 
from their classroom.  
It is imperative that you collect your child from the    
classroom to ensure that the teacher is aware your child 
has left early. 
   

Website address :  http://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au 



  

March 2016 
Thursday 10th March  - Life Education Van Commences 
 
Monday 14th March  - Labour Day Public Holiday  
 
Wednesday 16th March  - Years 3 - 6 House Cross Country  
     - Family Fun Night   -  5:30pm - 7:00pm 
 
Thursday 17th March  - School Photographs 
 
Friday 18th March   - Whole School Assembly 
 
Thursday 24th March  - Last day of Term 1 -  2:30pm dismissal 
 
Friday 25th March  - Good Friday Public Holiday 
 

April 2016 
Monday 11th April  - First day Term 2 -  8:45am start 
 
Thursday 14th April  - Pupil Free Day 

For Sale 
Campsite at Bright Riverside Caravan Park for 5 nights over Easter,  

Thursday 24th to Tuesday 29th March. 
Campsite is located on the river, 2 minutes walk to town.  

$520 for two adults, children extra. 
 

Please phone Sue  0402 719 444 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Next KPG Meeting - Wednesday 9th March  
Our next fun filled meeting will be held in the Community Room (behind the prep gallery) on 
Wednesday 9th March at 9:00am.  All of you wonderful Kingsley Park parents are invited 

to come along and have a chat and a cuppa. Children welcome. See you then! 
 

Hot Cross Bun Morning Tea -  Monday 21st March 
We are going to have a special morning tea for the children consisting of a hot cross bun 
and a drink on Monday 21st March. All orders must be handed in by 9:00am Friday 
11th March. Please write the childôs name, grade and order on a brown paper bag (just 

like a lunch order). We will need helpers on the day to pack the orders. 
 

Easter Bonnet Parade - Wednesday 23rd March 
The annual Kingsley Park Easter Bonnet Parade is a chance for children, with the assistance of 
their parents, to get creative and craft a wild and crazy hat their child can wear in the parade. 
The Parade is going to be held on Wednesday 23rd March at 2:30pm. Parents/caregivers and 

other family members are most welcome to attend.  

 

Easter Raffle Wednesday - 23rd March 
Easter is just around the corner and Easter eggs are everywhere!  This year we are 

again holding our Easter Raffle and so ask that each family donate at least one Easter 
egg, basket or something suitable as a raffle prize. There will be  Easter prizes for each 
grade as the tickets will go into the draw for your childôs specific grade.  The more         

donations we have the more raffle prizes we will have per grade. 
Easter raffle tickets have been sent home with your child today and need to be returned to 
school by 9:00am Monday 21st March. Please leave all donations at the office. The Easter       

Raffle will be drawn on the morning of Wednesday 23rd March. Thank you. 
 

Engraved Pavers 
Donôt forget to order you paver.  

 Cut-off date is the last day of Term 1.   
You donôt want to miss out. 

 

 
*Save the date* 

We have set a date for our much anticipated Carnival: 

Friday 17
th
 March 2017. 

Make sure you put this date in your calendar as itôs going to be Awesome!!! 

 

 
 

 

 
Co-ordinators: 
Hayley Laird 
Joanna Abbott 
Rebecca Savage 

 

Jo Abbott 
0438 250 611 

cjjc.abbott@gmail.com 



FREE OPEN DAY 

1st Ballam Park Scout Group  

Sunday 6 th  March  

10:00 ð 12.00 

1st Ballam Park Scout Group will be 

celebrating its 25th anniversary and we 

welcome you to come and join in the 

fun. 

We will have plenty of activities:       

water slide , bouncy castle and an    

obstacle course.  

If you are unable to come but would 

like to find out more about Scouting 

contact: 

Christine Gawly  

Group Leader 

Email : 

gl.ballampark1st@scoutsvictoria.com.a

u 
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